To: First Quarterly Conference, Duke Memorial Methodist Church Weslevan Service Guild Report -- January 1947

The Wesleyan Service Guild officers for 1947 are as follows:

Mrs. K. B. MacKichan President:

Vice President: Mrs. H. A. Scott

Mrs. Elizabeth L. Woodward Secretary: Mrs. Ernest G. Overton Treasurer:

Mrs. A. M. Gates Coordinator:

Committee Chairmen:

Secretary of Spiritual Life:

Secretary of Missionary Education

and Service:

Secretary of Christion Social Relations & Local Church Activities: Secretary of Status of Women Com-

mittee:

Secretary of Social and Recreation . Committee:

Miss Dorothy Smith

Miss Kathleen Cox

Mrs. H. A. Scott

Miss Estelle Ardrey

(position not yet filled)

The committee on Status of Women is new. It has been introduced because the Guild group of employed women is particularly fitted to help raise the status of the professional woman worker. This committee shall study the status of all women, including the bases of woman's place and the questions that affect her place in society and in the church. The committee shall then make such recommendations to the society as will improve women's status and enable her to serve effectively.

Only as the Woman's Society and the Guild work together can the Guild achieve its goals. Therefore, a coordinator has been chosen to acquaint each group with the work being done by the other and to further close cooperation between the two organizations.

We who are now serving the Wesleyan Service Guild are mindful of the splendid achievements of our predecessors and approach our tasks with humility, hoping that we may continue their good work and produce some achievement in each phase of the four-fold Guild program.

Respectfully submitted.

Ruth J. mac Kichan Ruth J. MacKichan,

President